

Minutes of the September 23, 2024 City Council Meeting

The regular meeting of the Robins City Council was called to order at 5:30p.m. on Monday, September 23, 2024 at Robins City Hall, 265 S. 2nd St. by Mayor Chuck Hinz. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call was taken with the following members present: Councilor Leigh Cook, Councilor Mike Foley, Councilor Dave Franzman, Councilor Cary Smith. Absent was Councilor JD Smith. Also present were City Clerk Lisa Goodin, City Attorney Holly Corkery, Planning & Zoning Administrator Dean Helander, Fire Chief Keith Feldkamp, Police Chief Andy Humphrey and Public Works Superintendent/Building Official Mike Kortenkamp.

Franzman moved to approve the agenda, Cook seconded and all voted aye.

CONSENT AGENDA:

Franzman moved to approve the Consent Agenda, which contained the Minutes of the September 9 City Council meeting and the List of Bills Submitted. Cook seconded and all voted aye.

NEW BUSINESS:

- a. **Resolution 0924-6** Approving the purchase of additional security cameras for the Robins Fire Department Building. Mayor Hinz noted the additional cameras were proposed in order to provide complete security camera coverage of the west side of the Public Safety Building. Foley added that the building contains millions of dollars' worth of equipment and should be properly monitored. Cook motioned to approve the resolution, Foley seconded. Roll call votes were as follows: Franzman aye, Cook aye, C. Smith aye, Foley aye.
- b. **Resolution 0924-7** Approving proposal by Terracon for Core Sampling on W. Main St. and N. Center Point Rd. Mayor Hinz noted these core samples were a necessary first step in the re-surfacing of these two roads as they will provide information about the road surface condition and material currently in place. Franzman moved to approve the resolution, Cook seconded. Roll call votes were as follows: Cook aye, C. Smith aye, Foley aye, Franzman aye.
- c. Motion to approve Robins Solid Waste Request for Proposal (RFP) Mayor Hinz commented that it has been over a decade since proposals were last sought for the City's solid waste contract, and that the new contract would in no way conflict with the 1-year contract currently in place with Rudd Sanitation. Planning & Zoning Administrator Helander commented that the RFP requests proposals for the collection of plastic grades 1 through 7 and some contractors may be limited in their collection depending on what the landfill and recycling outlets are currently accepting. Franzzman noted that contractors are not limited to the use of the Cedar Rapids Linn County Solid Waste agency landfill and may have access to additional outlets for recycling. C. Smith moved to approve the RFP, Foley seconded. All votes were aye.
- e. Adjournment Franzman moved to adjourn at 5:45 p.m., Cook seconded and all voted aye.

ATTEST:	Chuck Hinz, Mayor
Lisa Goodin, City Clerk/Treasurer	